
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal: Tony Sullivan  Deputy Principal: Wayne Hunt 
Assistant Principal:  Louisa Guest    Assistant Principal:  Anthony Fischer 

CRICOS Provider Number  0018A 

Reports and Classes 
Barring any unforeseen hiccups, I anticipate that parents will receive 2011 end of year reports 
and letters notifying class placements for 2012, on Monday, December 12th.  Notes about class 
placements will be sent home via the students who will be at CLG next year.  We have tried to 
accommodate the many issues identified by parents, staff and students themselves.  This is 
always a time consuming and complex process.  The staff must be commended on their 
thought processes and deliberations to get the classes to a state of balance given the many 
competing demands.  The teaching staff has been most professional and diligent in placing 
students into new class groupings and I have the utmost trust in their judgement. 
 

Grounds Presentation 
I wish to thank the many families who came to school last Sunday to tidy up the  
school grounds in readiness for the concert on Thursday evening.  I’m sure these volunteers 
have their own yards to ready for Christmas, so to give of their time and energy at this time of 
the year is outstanding.  A special thank you to: Graeme and Rachel McDonald, Al 
Brocklehurst, Cherie and Rob Rowett, Liz March, Julie and David Hoyle, Anna Smith, Lynne 
Giles-Angley as well as the children from these families. Thank you so much!   
 
Materials and Service Charge for 2012 
All parents recently received a notice explaining the breakdown of school fees for 
the 2012 school year.  Governing Council will be putting a proposal at its meeting on Monday, 
December 5th, at 7.00pm, to increase the fee to $345 per student.  This represents an increase 
of less than 5% for the year, yet still is affordable when broken down to a weekly cost of $6.60 
(or less than 2 cappuccinos).  If you would like to attend this part of the meeting in the 
staffroom, please inform Mr Tony Sullivan, who will in turn inform the chairperson, Mr John 
Harvey, of your attendance. 
 

Congratulations Jamie-Lee 
One of our Year 7 students was chosen as ‘Principal for a Day’ and will undertake the role 
tomorrow. Jamie-Lee is from Room 8 and was nominated because of her consistent display of 
a positive and caring attitude towards others at school.  These are the qualities that we want 
our older students displaying amongst their peers and younger students at the school.  Well 
deserved Jamie-Lee! 
Other nominees included: Lachlan M (Room 9),  Alicia H (Room 14),  Shinta T (Room 21), 
Edward Z (Room 16), Brayden S (Room 21), Lachlan R (Room 3), Ekaterini K (Room 16), Rose 
M (Room 11) and Jessica C (Room 11).  Well done to all of you for your nomination.  
 

Fundraising 2012 
The members of the Fundraising Committee for 2011 intend meeting on Monday, Dec 12th, at 
7pm in the staffroom at school.  The group intends reviewing the efforts for 2011 and will start 
to think about what can be planned for next year.  If you would like to get involved with this 
committee, please come along to the meeting.  It will be very relaxed and may involve some 
drinks and nibbles.  This may be a fun way of getting involved in your child’s school!! 

Regards Tony, Wayne, Louisa, Anthony 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As the end of term is approaching would you please 
indicate a 2nd choice from the Canteen Menu. 
 

To all Parent Canteen helpers please come and join 
us for our ‘Thank You’ party on Tuesday 6th 
December at 2pm in the Canteen. We look forward 
to celebrating the end of year together. 
 

I hope to see some new parents plus my regulars 
back next year 

Reminder  
Volunteers Morning Tea  
A reminder to those volunteers who received  
an invitation earlier this term that your special 
morning tea is being held next Thursday 8th 
December at 10.30am-11.10am in the staff room. 
This is an opportunity to thank you on behalf of 
the students for your contribution to our school 
community. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Uniform Shop Opening Time 
The Uniform Shop will be open during the 
school holidays on Wednesday 25th 
January 2012.   
This is the Wednesday before Term 1 is 
due to start.   
The shop will be open from 8.30am – 
10.30am and again at 3.30pm- 5.30pm. 
 

Lions Christmas Cakes 
CORRECT MONEY ONLY PLEASE (IN ENVELOPE) 
Large 1.5kg $14.00   or  Small 1.0kg    $10.00 
(please circle size of cake) 

Name: …………………………………………………… 
 

Child’s name: …………………………………………… 
 

Room Number: …………………………………………. 
 

No.:. of cakes:…..…… Amount enclosed …… ……… 
All orders must be received by Friday 9th December 
and will be delivered to your classroom during the 

last week of term.  
NO RETURN OF CAKES.  

Diary Dates 
Dec 2nd Reception Visit No. 2 at 9.15 - 10.30am 
Dec 5th  R – 5 Swimming Program Starts  
    Governing Council Meeting 7pm  Dec 
7th   Cardijn College Open Day 
  Reception Visit No. 3 at 9.15 – 11.20am 
Dec 8th  Parent Volunteers Morning Tea 10.30am 
Dec 12th    Reports and Class Placement Letters 

Home 
Fundraising Committee Review and 
Planning 7pm in the staffroom 

Dec 14th  Year 7 Graduation Night 6pm 
Dec 15th    Year 6/7s to Aquatic Centre (day) 
Dec 16th   End of Term Dismissal at 2.20pm 
 

Christmas Giving Tree 
Supporting the Salvation Army 

Last day for food donations  
Friday 2nd December 

Thank you for the wonderful items  
already donated. 
We are now in great need of  
Christmas type goods only to complete the 
food parcels, such as:  
Christmas cakes, puddings, mince pies, 
long life custard, shortbread biscuits, etc.  
If you can help in any way it would be 
greatly appreciated. 
 

We thank you for your continuing support of 
this activity. 
Let’s make this a wonderful Christmas for the 
under privileged families of our community. 
 

Cricket 
Results 
Kanga Junior (blue) won 1/60 (Av 60.0)  
Kanga Junior (red) CLG 7/62 (Av 8.85) def Edwardstown 
Kanga Senior CLG 3/54 (Av 18.0) def Westminster 
7/49 (Av 7.0) 
C Grade CLG 4/89 (Av 22.25) def by Westbourne Park 
3/73 (Av 24.33) 
B Grade (blue) & (red) Mega Clinic 
A Grade Red – No scores 
Cricket Break-Up – Trophy Night 
Date: Thursday 15th December     Time:  5.00pm 
Where: Langley Hall Sausage Sizzle – couple of 
sausages plus a can of drink. 
Each player will receive a trophy presented to them by 
their coach.  If you have any questions please give 
Barry Earl a call on 0423 027 354. 
New Players – If there are any children that did not 
play cricket this year and would like to play next year 
please collect an enrolment form from the office.  We 
are also looking for Year’s 2 & 3 in 2012 to fill the 
Kanga Cricket.  We will have a registration night in the 
2nd week of Term 1 and normally play our 1st game on 
the 2nd weekend after returning to school.  

0423027354. 
 

Basketball results 
Year 3/4 CLG 10 defeated by St Peters Woodlands 26 
Year 5/6 CLG 34 defeated St Peters Woodlands 7 

News from 
THE 

COLONELS 
KITCHEN 

Congratulations & Thank You 
Last week our ‘blue’ Casual Day raised $530.  
This money will be donated to assisting with 
clean water in Africa through the “Turn on 
the Tap” charity.  Thank you to the students 
and families for your support. 

AFTER HOURS SPORT 

Thank you for all you 
support with the Special 
Cold Roll lunch.   
We hope you all enjoyed 
them. 

Your feedback would be 
appreciated. 


